CFIA meeting focuses on emerald ash borer

A roomful of concerned stakeholders gathered in Essex on September 25 for an update on the emerald ash borer’s (EAB) incursion into Ontario. Presented by Ken Marchand of the Canadian Food Inspection Agency (CFIA), the meeting featured a lively question and answer segment, proving this pest has already made a significant impact, both environmentally and financially.

Discovered and named only in July 2002, EAB has killed a million ash trees in Essex County, with more losses expected. In Ontario, the pest is currently confined to Essex County, placed under quarantine by CFIA.  The CFIA is charged with the responsibility of managing pest invasions, and has quarantine powers under the Plant Protection Act. No ash trees, and no firewood whatsoever, may be moved from the county. In Michigan, 13 counties are currently under quarantine, and active eradication efforts are underway in Ohio and Maryland, areas infected by shipped-in nursery stock. By contrast, firewood has been the primary vector in Ontario.

EAB is native to China, where it is not a pest. The natural controls for EAB in China are unknown, but there are few or no natural controls in North America. There is no registered chemical control at present, nor any candidate with proven effectiveness in the wings. 

Funding issues are key, and CFIA officials are working for increased funding allocations at top levels of the agency. Last year, about $4 million was spent on risk management, surveying and publicity, and while the effort continues, no major cash infusion has materialized. This winter, CFIA plans to develop information geared to homeowners on this primary tree killer.

One proposed control is construction of a “firewall” across Essex County, from Lake St. Clair to Lake Erie. Every ash in a band five km wide – 25,000 trees – would be removed, in an effort the stop the borer’s spread east. However, research indicates the pest may have a flight range that long, and CFIA is not convinced that the science exists to recommend the measure. The cost, of course, would be prohibitive.

While securing funding is a daunting prospect, the countervailing risk is sobering. Nursery growers have already seen orders for ash trees evaporate. If the pest spreads to Toronto, the city could lose 733,608 trees, almost a tenth of its street trees.

The CFIA posts frequent EAB updates at www.inspection.gc.ca, and Landscape Ontario and Horticulture Review will continue to serve the industry by distributing information and news about this pest.

